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1. INTRODUCTION 
 

On January 7, 2020 the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers released a report detailing their proposed 
$158M plan to upgrade the Columbia River levee system along the Oregon waterfront from the 
Sandy River to nearly Smith & Bybee Lakes (​https://www.nwp.usace.army.mil/levees/pmls/​). As 
climate change confronts us, the risk of severe flooding from extreme weather events increases 
substantially. This threat  is in direct conflict with our growing city and its reliance on the 
infrastructure of the airport and industry in the bottomlands, and creates an ever increasing risk for 
the growing population in this area. Our defenses against flooding are inadequate, and levee 
upgrades are welcome and necessary. 
 
As residents along the waterfront - living atop, behind and in front of the levee, the citizens of 
Bridgeton see our community put at an existential risk by this proposal. The USACE suggests 
installing a new  3- 5’ high flood wall along Bridgeton Road, our only main street. In the current 
concept drawings, ​Appendix D Civil Design​ this flood wall meanders back and forth across 
Bridgeton Road sometimes to the south, sometimes to the north, and sometimes straight down 
the middle of the road without regard to the social, environmental, or capital consequences of 
these engineering choices (see drawings D18-22). In the text of the proposal, (page 204 
sec4.18.2.4.) the report’s only reference to the effect on Bridgeton Road neighbors:  

 
The presence of the floodwall in PEN1 and PEN2 would reduce access to parking along N. Bridgeton 
Drive. Vehicles would need to park parallel to each other, and up to 74 of the 220 available parking 
spaces would be lost. Loss of parking spaces along N. Bridgeton Drive would result in increased use 
of parking along streets in the residential area south of N. Bridgeton Dr. and may increase the amount 
of time needed for residents of the area who rely on on-street parking to find a space at peak times.  
 

While an important factor, this does not begin to express the damage to our community that this 
flood wall, as designed, would create.  
 
In its current form, the proposal makes no attempt to accommodate for the cultural upheaval it 
creates, the environmental degradation, or loss of property value, and, as currently proposed, will 
receive vehement opposition from the residents of Bridgeton. It is imperative that a substantial 
public conversation be undertaken to consider new options and review the current levee upgrade 
proposal under the microscope of best practices of urban design, focusing on neighborhood 
livability as well as safety and engineering.  
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